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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

APRIL 6, 2011 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Cory McNeely.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the February 2, 2011 board of directors meeting and 2011 General Meeting of the Owners were reviewed.  Lisa made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the two months ended February 28, 2011 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  It was noted that the $39,000 siren deposit had been received in full and deposited in savings.
3. The spring cleanup was scheduled for May 27th through June 6th.  Jeremy Jenkins with Gorgoza Mutual Water Company will be on duty with the backhoe to compact trash and keep the area as free from debris as possible.
4. A spring newsletter was discussed.  Content will include information about the spring cleanup, property rentals, encouragement to turn off Christmas lights in a timely manner, light pollution and the summer party, which was scheduled for August 13th.

5. Ted briefly discussed Mike Rasmussen’s request for a plat adjustment.  The board was in agreement to not oppose the addition he is proposing.  Ted noted he would draft a letter to Mike regarding the board’s position.

6. Ted suggested that the website be updated with clearly visible links to Summit County and their disaster response information, KPCW, the Park Record, and instructions on how to be included in the County’s reverse 911 system.  Cory to follow up with this.

7. Elections of officers were held, in accordance with the bylaws of the HOA.  Troy made the motion to keep all current officers on the board in their current positions.  Ted Barnes – President, Lisa Fizer - Vice President, Cory McNeely – Secretary, Treasurer.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.
8. Dan discussed the suggestion made at the General Meeting to install street lights at the bus stops along Pinebrook Road.  The board was in agreement that bus stop lighting was necessary, and authorized Dan to determine costs for the project.  It was determined that three lights would be needed; one each at Wagon Wheel Circle, Big Spruce Drive and Canyon Drive.
9. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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